PRECRIPTION DRUG DISPOSAL

The Hiram Police Department has a program in place to reduce the amount of prescription drugs in
our homes that are no longer needed or outdated. These same drugs unfortunately have become the
target of theft and misuse. Oftentimes by friends who have access to the residence. Ameticas 12-17
year olds have made prescription drugs the number one substance of abuse for their age group and
much of that supply is unwittingly coming from the medicine cabinets of their patrents, grandparents
and friends. More and more adults recognize the need to remove these substances from homes
legally and safely turn them over to law enforcement for proper destruction. Law enforcement is the
only entity able to accept these medications and process them propetly so that they do not fall into
the wrong hands. There is 2 RX Medication drop off box at the Hiram Police Department outside
of the Rosser Municipal Building front entrance. No questions asked.

These locations accept prescription medications only,
no liquids or syringes/shatps:

Aurora Police Dept (entrance), 100 S. Aurora Rd. (St Rt 43)
Brimfield Police Dept (lobby), 1287 Tallmadge Rd.

Hiram Police Dept (front entrance), 11617 Gatfield Rd. (St Rt 82)
Kent City Police (parking lot behind station), 319 S. Water St.

Kent State Police Dept (front of Stockdale), 530 E Summit St.
Portage County Sheriff’s Office (lobby), 8240 Infirmary Rd, Ravenna
Ravenna Police Dept (front entrance), 220 Park Way

Streetsboro Police Dept (front entrance), 2080 St Rt 303




